
JOSH DOBSON 

COMMISSIONER OF LABOR 

November 21, 2023 

UNC Healt11 Care 
101 Manning Drive 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 

N. C. Department of Labor 

Re: Complaint Number 209804996 

Dear Catherine Brennan: 

NICOLE BROWN 

EAST COMPLIANCE BUREAU CHIEF 

OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH DIVISION 

Your letter received on 11/20/23 concerning the above referenced complaint has been reviewed. 
Based on the information you have provided, OSHNC feels the case can be closed on the grounds that 
the alleged hazardous conditions have been corrected or no longer exist. This letter does not prohibit 
OSHNC from initiating an inspection of this complaint. 

Your actions on behalf of safety and health in the work place are appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

�������� aya 
District Supervisor 

..... 


